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Dear  
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 26 June 2026. You requested the following:  

1. Is it possible to say which sectors have the largest number or proportion of 
businesses reporting losses? 

2. Do you have any data that would show me what income property investors are 
declaring?  

On 26 June 2025: 

You clarified your request to the following: 

1. Can I request under the OIA, then, any information you can give me that would 
show which sectors have the largest number of companies recording a loss? 

2. And could I also request information on the profit and loss of residential rental 
properties – is it possible to detail what income those who are making a profit 
are recording, and what losses those who are making a loss are making.  

Inland Revenue provided you with links to two publicly available responses to OIA 
requests, 25OIA19151 and 25OIA1443-1446, that include information similar to what you 
have requested. 

After considering the information within these responses, you clarified your request to the 
following: 

1. I remember the first one. I think that we decided there might be a few reasons 
why some weren’t paying tax - is there any way to specify in which cases it’s 
because they were reporting a loss? 

2. Re the rental property data, that’s very helpful. I wondered whether you’d have 
information on the median or average income for those making a profit? I see 
it’s there for people making a loss. 

  

 

1 Please note there was an error in the table headers in 25OIA1915 for the years in the second and 
third tables. The released data ranges from 2021-22 through to 2023-24 (in-progress), and not 
2022-23 through to 2024-25 (in-progress) as was previously stated in the table headers. The data 
itself is correct for that point in time and the headers have been corrected. 














